
    
 

New York, 13 November 2023 

 

Preparatory Process for the Summit of the Future 

 

Excellency,  

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

We would like to thank major groups and other stakeholders (MGoS) as well as civil society 
representatives for their valuable engagement in support of the Summit of the Future through the 
previous session of the General Assembly, leading up to the preparatory Ministerial Meeting on the 
Summit of the Future on 21 September 2023. 

Reference is made to the letter of the President of the General Assembly dated 10 October 2023. In this 
letter, the President announced our reappointment as co-facilitators of the preparatory process for the 
Summit of the Future during the 78th Session, in line with paragraph (c) of General Assembly decision 



 

3. Representatives of individual NGOs, expert groups, private sector and other stakeholders (max. 2 
minutes). 

In this session, co-facilitators will also outline procedural milestones and provide modalities for the active 
engagement and participation of MGoS and civil society throughout the preparations for the Summit in 
September 2024. 




